
                     Rothersthorpe CE Primary School 

                                Newsletter 26th June 2023   

 Everyone is valued as an individual— Love your neighbour, as yourself (Mark 12:31)                        

   
 

Tel:  01604 830995                 Email: head@rothersthorpe.northants-ecl.gov.uk                  

School Website:  www.rothersthorpeceprimary.net 

Dear Parents,   A good week with the usual range of excellent learning activities. I      

particularly enjoyed seeing the children learning Maths this week. Also, classes 3 and 4 are    

doing a super job with their swimming at Towcester pool.  

We have signed up to the ‘easyfundraising’ app. It’s really easy to use when you are shop-

ping online and you are raising money for the school at the same time. Thank you to those 

who have already joined.  

We are delighted to announce that the DfE has agreed for our school to change its age 

range to include ‘pre-schoolers’ within our reception class setting. If you are interested in 

sending your pre-school child to our school, please contact Mrs Fountain asap, places are 

limited. More information will following shortly. 

Kind regards,  Mrs Fountain, Staff, Governors & Trust 

Stars of the Week 

Headteacher for The Day  

Our Y5 pupil won the voucher to 

be ‘headteacher for the day’.  He 

spent Monday monitoring pupil’s 

learning in all the classes; giving 

out stickers; covering play duty; 

making a list of fun ideas for 

sports day; leading assembly. He 

also gave all the children an extra 

10 minutes at playtime and ice 

pops in the afternoon.  

Curriculum Awards 



Great maths work everyone! 

Reading Congratulations for w/e 23rd June 2023 

Reception — 75%   

Year 1 — 78%  Well done   Year 2 — 67%   

Year 3 — 100%  Excellent  Year 4 — 100% Excellent 

Year 5 — 67%      Year 6 — 81% Well done 

Class 1 & Class 2 — read 3 x per week. Classes 3 & 4 — read 4 x per 

week. Please sign your child’s reading log so they don’t miss out. Thank you. 

Class 2 

busy in  

PE with  

outdoor             

pursuit 

 activities 



National Young Leaders and Assembly/Worship 

Our Y6’s created an assembly/worship for the whole school. Their theme was ‘Love and how we 

can help everyone to flourish’.  

They delivered their assembly on Monday afternoon. There was a PowerPoint presentation, 

discussion, paired talk, a story, parable, link to our school vision of ‘Love your neighbour, as 

yourself’, a song and prayer. The group also created a linked activity which the children can 

complete in the library over the week. They gave out free ‘Gideon Bibles’ to the Y6 Leavers 

which we received from Mr Willis at ‘Good News for Everyone’. 

Well done team — you were amazing and I hope you can deliver assemblies every week! 

CALL FOR ANY SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES FOR OUR SCHOOL!! 

Are you or your business in a position to sponsor Rothersthorpe Primary School? We are looking 

for the following sponsorship: 

A) £3,000 mental health and wellbeing lead for our children.  We have accessed the DfE 

training grant, but need to pay for 3 hours per week for training time and delivering the 

support each week to targeted children.  

B) £2,500 for new table and chairs/furniture for our Y3/4 class. 

C) £1,000 reading books across the school. 

D) 3 x outside wooden picnic tables. 

We shouldn't have to ask for sponsorship, but unfortunately the Government IS under-funding 

us and providing no support for rising utility and general costs. If  you can help please contact 

Mrs Fountain on:  head@rothersthorpe.northants-ecl.gov.uk. All sponsorship will go straight to 

the children. We have wonderful children at Rothersthorpe and your support would make a 

huge difference. Our children are the future! Thank you for your time reading this message. 



Diary Dates 

Tuesday 27th June 6pm   New Reception/Pre-School Parents Open Evening 

Thursday 29th June  9.30am-1.15pm Sports Morning — everyone invited 

     No hot meals with Dolce. Bring a packed lunch/picnic 

Monday 3rd July   Transition Day — move up to new class/year morning  

Friday 7th July   Summer term pupil reports to parents 

Thursday 13th July  Cotswold Wildlife Park — whole school trip— 

     See letter — Packed lunch — no Dolce meals. 

Friday 14th July   Parents open afternoon / last achievements assembly 

Thursday 20th July  Last day of school term / Y6 Leavers’ service for Y6                                    

     parents/families only — invites sent                                              

Summer holidays 

Friday 1st September 2023 Staff Training Day 

Monday 4th September  Y1-Y6 Back to School 

Tuesday 5th September  Reception pupils start school 

 

Breakfast Club: Daily 7.45am-8.45am—Please book using the Arbor app 

After school clubs: Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 3.30-4.45pm 

Please book using the Arbor app (Sports,  IT, Gardening & Art/Craft) 

SPORTS MORNING 

Thursday 29th June 2023 

       9.30am to 1.15pm  

(Field is open from 9am) 

Our traditional sports day is organised in our 

achievement teams:   Redmond,  Spencer, 

Tull and Crick. (Your child should know which 

team/colour they belong to — the same as their 

achievement card). 

Traditional races include: egg and spoon, flat race, skipping, bean bag on the head etc, 

as well as a few fun races. 

The event will start at 9.30am and finish at 12.15pm. Families can have a picnic with 

their children from 12.15-1.15pm. (There will be some fun chargeable games and 

ice lollies. If you cannot attend, please send a couple of pounds in a named 

envelope with your child on the day). Parents will leave the site at 1.15pm and 

children will go back to their classes. End of day collection is at the usual 3.30pm. 

The field will be open from 9am for parents to find a place to sit on the field. 

There will be NO Dolce hot meals that day. All children to please bring a packed 

lunch or have a picnic on the field with their parents/families/friends. 

Children come to school in their PE kit and trainers/plimsoles for the day.  

Please still bring a water bottle, hat and suncream.                                                   

We look forward to seeing you. 


